# Bromsgrove & District Amateur Radio Club. Newsletter. 05.09.21

#### Club Nets.

These continue on Monday, Wednesday and Friday evenings. 7.30 local time. 145.400MHz FM.

## Raffle.

The raffle on Friday evening was a good success. Thank you to those who donated prises and purchased tickets.

We will continue to hold a raffle on the first Friday of each month to raise money for the club funds.

We are looking for donations of suitable raffle prizes.

## From the committee.

Friday night meetings.

Members are reminded that they need to sign in on the sheet provided by the door and pay their £2.50 fee. If you make any other donation to the club, could you also note this on the signing in sheet please?

## Subscriptions.

Members who have voluntarily paid their membership fee for this year are thanked for their support. Those who haven't are reminded that their membership subscription will fall due on 1<sup>st</sup> April 2022.

#### Shack.

The two shacks are for operating. Could those not either operating or assisting with operating please stay in the garden room to chat? The background conversation can be heard over the air and it is off putting for the less experienced operators if there is a lot of noise in the shack while they are concentrating on operating.

The committee thank you for your co-operation with this.

# Finally,

Any articles to me please before next weekend. Remember this is YOUR newsletter.

We have another article from G4PKW for the next newsletter – thank you John.

Alan G4LVK.